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Dear Mr. Stewart: 
 
Subject: City of Toronto Access Request Number 2025-00230 

I am replying to your access request under the Municipal Freedom of Information and 
Protection of Privacy Act. You have requested any records from Payroll, Pension and 
Employee Benefits regarding the number of employees in 2024 who were eligible to 
receive multiple pensions upon retirement, including any data on total employer/employee 
contributions for second and third pension plans and the average number of full-time 
employees for the City of Toronto in 2024.  Records search from January 1, 2024 - 
December 31, 2024. 

Staff of Payroll, Pension and Employee Benefits have conducted a search for records 
responsive to your request.  This decision reflects the results of that search. 
         
Decision 
 
Access is granted in full to the following information provided by Payroll, Pension and 
Employee Benefits: 

• No employees received or contributed to more than one pension plan payment. 
• Average number of full-time employees in 2024 = 27,826. 

Should you have any questions, please contact Denise Stuckless, Senior Access and 
Privacy Officer, at 416-338-5636 or denise.stuckless@toronto.ca. 
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Kristen Schulz <kristen@secondstreet.org>

FOI 2025-00230
3 messages

Kristen Schulz <kristen@secondstreet.org> Tue, Mar 11, 2025 at 4:15 PM
To: Denise Stuckless <denise.stuckless@toronto.ca>

Thank you for your response to our FOI #2025-00230!

I just want to clarify something – when responding to our request, the City of Ottawa usually includes data for the OMERS
Retirement Compensation Arrangement (RCA) as it's essentially a pension. I'm assuming your city doesn't participate in
the RCA, but would like to confirm. If you do participate could you please provide the data? (Cost of contributions, number
of employees)

Thank you,

--
Kristen Schulz
SecondStreet.org

Denise Stuckless <Denise.Stuckless@toronto.ca> Wed, Mar 19, 2025 at 8:29 AM
To: Kristen Schulz <kristen@secondstreet.org>

Good morning,

 

I have been advised by our Payroll unit that the City does not participate in the OMERS Retirement Compensation
Arrangement (RCA).

 

Thanks, Denise

[Quoted text hidden]

Kristen Schulz <kristen@secondstreet.org> Tue, Apr 15, 2025 at 7:16 PM
To: Colin Craig <colin@secondstreet.org>

I think this is the response you're looking for from Toronto...
[Quoted text hidden]
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